Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule

November 19, 2015
The November 19, 2015 meeting of the Brule River Riders was called to order by Vice President, Dave Whitehead at 7:07 pm

The secretary’s report was read and accepted.  

Correspondence:  Blue Ribbon Coalition requesting money

Treasurer report was presented.  

Committees:
Groomer/Trails:

· Bruce Bergsten reported on the Parkland Trail (trail 235):  99% of the signing is done, there is about 500 more feet to clear.   Discussion of grinding stumps and the need for trail number signs.
December 5 there will be a work date:  need about 3-4 people to work 2-3 hours to finish.

· Mowing – Cliff Walimaki and Bruce Bergsten have been over to Lake Nebagamon.
The Wild Rivers trail is graded. 
The grader needs fixing – the walking arm/beam broke.   Will take to Ernie's Welding.

· Don Miesbauer and Bruce Bergsten worked on trail 24 installing posts and most are signed.

· Hawthorne trail needs rerouting and back onto Old 18th Street Route.  

· Trail 6 erosion under the bridge – bridge need shoring up.  The Proposal should be completed by February 15, so it can be submitted to other committees for their funding.  

· Minnisuing to Lake Nebagamon is accessible, but not pretty. 
Bruce Bergsten to check with Gregg Ukkola re: stump grinding.

· Mapboards – Eric Shrader is making, but is not able to put up behind the Kwik Trip

Northwest Trails Association:  

· Meeting – meeting will be December 1.

· The map is done and signed off on it.  It is at the printers.


Tri-County Corridor:

· Meeting in December.


AWSC Report:

· John Deterling has the minutes and will send out soon.

· Trail passes are coming in steady.  The AWSC office is asking that each club only send in 1-2 membership lists per week.

Social:

· Christmas party is scheduled for Thursday, December 17 at Twin Gables.  Bruce and Donna Bergsten (715-364-2741) are taking RSVP.  If you want ribs, please tell them (either ½ rack or full rack)
Unfinished Business:
· Safety Class:  Graduated 11 new snowmobilers!   There needs to be discussion between the instructors of what to do re: ATV Safety class.

· Blueberry Trail – there will be a local logging company in there this year.  Club plans to wait on clearing out this trail.

· Club hats and clothing available from Shirts Unlimited.

· 25th Anniversary cups are available 

· Web site – Donna still learning how to update the site. 

New Business:
· Guests and new members:  Steve and Linda Knob   and   Vern and Linda Schmidt
· Cookout/Raffle – discussion of the amount of work this project is.  It was motioned by Bruce Bergsten and seconded by Ken Clausen to not hold this fund raiser this year.   MPC
There was discussion to renew the raffle license, as it is more work to get a new one that to renew.
There was discussion to hold a club picnic at the warming shelter.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Bergsten, Secretary 

Next Meeting:   December 3, 2015 at 7:00 pm at Twin Gables
	Attendees:
	

	Dave Whitehead
	Rick Pekola
	John Deterling

	Brian Christensen
	Bruce & Donna Bergsten
	Cliff Walimaki

	Ken Clausen
	Steve & Linda Knob
	Vern & Linda Schmidt

	
	
	


